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INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY
CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,
AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday,
Sept. 8, 2011 - 10:00 AM

JOT’S Resort (West Conf. Rm.)
Gold Beach, Oregon

(Come, join us for good friends and an
interesting and informative meeting)

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
Sept. 1, 2011 - 10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE
Upcoming Events

Aug. 29" - Salmon release (tentative)
Aug. 31° - Salmon release (tentative)
Sept. 6-10" - Salmon Derby

Nov. 2" . Pizza Fundraiser at Sunset

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

President’s Corner
David Sophusson

Due to some funky things happening in
Raceway #2, John Weber felt that we needed to
do an emergency early release for that raceway.

. Since that was the same date as our general

meeting, it was decided to move the meeting
from Jots to the hatchery. This was the first
opportunity to use the new fish pump to pump
the smolts out of the raceway and into the
transport tank. From what | was told, not only
were there a lot of hatchery members on hand,
all of the local ODFW folks showed up too. It
was reported to me that all went extremely well
and that the smolts were released with little to
no injuries or stress. | can’'t wait to see the new
pump in action. As for the general meeting with
the release going on, secretary Glenn Kral Our
next general meeting on Sept. 8" will be at its
normal location at Jots resort. I'm also looking
forward to the Indian Creek Hatchery fishing
derby coming up Sept. 6-10. Well, until next
time, keep your knots tight.

Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, CAF Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report June July
Operating Capital $15,804 $18,195
July Income $ 6,489

July Expenses 4,098




General Meeting
‘August 11, 2011

The meeting was held at the hatchery. |

Gary Underhill, vice-president, called the
meeting to order at 10:02am, but no one paid
attention because everyone was busy with the
emergency release of Raceway #2.
Miscellaneous- Hassie Taylor talked to various
board members and John Weber during breaks
in the activity to get comments on the proposed
new brochure. The consensus of the board
members present was to proceed with the
revised brochure. Hassie will coordinate the
comments with the printer, so the new brochure
can be printed.

The sort-of-a-meeting was adjourned at
11:30am

Submitted by: Glenn Kral, CAF Secretary

Volunteer of the Month Profile
Glenn Kral

Born in Chicago and raised in the suburbs - now
do you understand? | came to CA at age
nineteen for a summer visit and stayed. | went
to four colleges in three states and finally
graduated in '68. Most people don’t know | have
a PhD. | married Susan right after we graduated
from San Jose State U. and went to work for
Lockheed Missiles and Space Co. in Silicon
Valley. You know how many people worked
there then? ...about half the people living in
Silicon Valley! After three and a half years at
Lockheed, Susan and | decided to go into
business for ourselves. Our first son was born
just before we bought our van conversion
business. We enjoyed two more small business
ventures before | got into property management
and property investing. Our sons were heavily
involved in swimming, so we did a lot
volunteering during those 11-month swim
seasons. | retired early, and we moved to the
Pistol River area in 1996.

We spent the first two years cleaning up our
property and preparing to have our new house
built in '99. After we moved in, | saw the article
looking for volunteers for CAF. | thought
‘anadromous’ sounded lewd and lascivious, so |
attended a meeting. At the second meeting,

Joan Goodison convinced me that the best way
to get familiar with the area was to take over the
market receipt program, and I'm still stuck with it
(thanks a lot Joan). Harvey Wright took me on
my first salmon fishing outing and tried to
convince me that fishing should come before
everything else. | like eating salmon, but it's sure
easier to buy it at Fisherman Direct. | only buy a
yearly license because Trink takes me fishing
and | feel the need to keep Weber employed.
The next year Mike Okie talked me into being on
the CAF board and I'm still on it.

| took the wonderful Master Gardeners class
and did a lot of projects with them including
starting the Riley Creek School Garden. Then
John Epps moved into the area and the next
thing | know, I'm on the Hospice Advisory Board
and involved in the reorganization of the new
Coastal Home Health and Hospice. (Thanks
John, | think). In addition to CAF, | have been
involved with Walt Schroeder as an Oregon
Coast Trail building/maintenance volunteer and
with building and maintaining the Rogue River
Walk. For the last five years I've worked with
and supported Jim Hutchins and his great
Oregon Stewardship organization. | am also a
volunteer mentor in the ASPIRE program at
Gold Beach High School to guide students in
pursuing some form of education after high
school.

Oh, | should explain that my PhD is a posthole
digger. It's manual and easy to use, so | lend it
out without a fee. Now that | completed this
profile, it occurs to me that my obituary is 95%
complete!

i

Potbméubmitted by len;Kral ]




Hatchery Happenings

Submitted by: :
Chris Underhill, Volunteer Coordinator

t:n;_'gq*-..‘lr.'-..

R

Release photos submitted by: Rich Waison

We are winding down the 2010/2011 spawning
season with the releases of Raceway #1 on
Monday, Aug. 29th and Raceway #3 on
Wednesday, Aug. 31%. These are tentative
dates, as it all depends on the water. Speaking
of water, on Aug. 8th when | went to the
hatchery to do the PM hand feeding, | was
shocked to see how much the water level in
Indian Creek had dropped. | have never seen it
so low, and it all dropped in two days when the
sun finally came out. The water drop prompted
an emergency release of a raceway and with

the warmer water temperatures, Raceway #2 |

seemed to be getting a fungus. Therefore, it was
decided Raceway #2 would be released first.
Here’s what | learned from Weber. By releasing
the fish into the estuary, the saltwater will stop
the fungus caused by either stress or warmer
water temperatures, giving the babies a better
chance of survival from the fungus. | want you
all to know this is all by my observations and
kind of acquired knowledge, but I'm not always
right. So if someone has better knowledge, I'm
always happy to learn and pass on.

We released Raceway #2 on Thursday, Aug.
11th. We left notes on the doors at Jot's and
redirected everyone to the hatchery. Hassie
and Glenn were busy fine-tuning the new
brochure with input from other members. |
started out the day bad-mouthing the new fish
pump; | was against the pump. | thought using
the volunteers to net the fish to transfer them to
the truck tank was the good way, the old way,
the people way. It kept everyone busy. It wasn't

broken so don't mess with it! But | was wrong.
The volunteers were just as happy to sit back
and observe the fish pump in action. It's quite
impressive and a lot easier on the fish and on all
the backs of the volunteers too.

We started at 9 AM with the boys in waders
crowding the fish in the raceway and with
ODFW setting up the new fish pump, hoses and
the dewatering tower. The whole set-up was
quite impressive and everyone was learning.
This was the first time it had been used. Rich
Watson got some good pictures and so did I.
We finished around 1 PM with the last of the fish
in Raceway #2 being hand netted. Then some
of the guys started scrubbing down the raceway
and the final die-hard volunteers helping to
disassemble the fish pump and carry the long
and heavy 6-inch hoses. I'd like to thank
everyone who helped out with the fish release
and also thank Richard and Pam Floyd for
helping me feed the other raceways.

| didn't mention that we now have two new

. yellow lab puppies, so | was tied up with puppy

duty too during the release, it takes a team
effort and everyone worked together great,
thank you ALL for all the help! | apologize to
you all for not having lunch this time. Believe
me, | heard about it, but I'l make sure you all
are well fed for the next releases (even you
Vern)! Anyone who would like to make a salad
or dessert please give me a call.

The remaining raceways are looking great and
the fish are eating well. We've had a lot of tours.
The season is coming to an end and all the daily
feeders have Sept. and Oct. off. Oh yeah, |
must not forget the Fishing Derby Sept. 6 — 10™.
Mike Kopec is handling that, so I'll be calling, as
he needs help. Happy Labor Day and hope to
see you at the derby!




Sponsor’s Corner
Submitted by Chris Underhill

I'd like to say “thank you” to the many sponsors
who contribute $72.00 annually to advertise in
The Riffle and on the Curry Anadromous
Fishermen website: www.rogueriversalmon.org.
These sponsors enable CAF to publish and mail
The Riffle, our monthly Indian Creek Hatchery
CAF Newsletter.

| am working on getting the Sponsor Corner
updated and will be mailing out new Sponsor
Survey/Sign-up Sheets with your information.
Please make sure the information is current,
and please fill out the new sponsor sheet and
return to P.O. Box 903 Gold Beach, OR 97444,
If you have any questions or concerns, please
call me.

Chris Underhill: 541 247-0396.

Thank you and I'll be seeing you in the Sponsor
Corner.

Secret Camp opened in August of 1990 and
has been providing a quiet, joyful family oriented
experience along the south bank of the Rogue
River. Donna and Hal welcome new guests who
will be nurtured by the nature that surrounds
them. Donna stated that “humans can
unwittingly upset the balance of some
ecosystems, but we now have knowledge and
resources to help it return to as healthy a state
as we can." Donna and Hal are proud to
sponsor CAF and help this community, which
they love.

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach

541-247-2665

Fishing Quote of the Month

We ask a simple question

And that is all we wish:

Are fishermen all liars?

Or do only liars fish?

-William Sherwood Fox, Sitken Lines and Silver
Hooks, 1954

Support those who support the Indian Creek
Hatchery.
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A Message from Phil Dickson

Join our email database and receive hatchery
news and announcements the moment they
happen. Please send an email to:
indiancreekhatchery@gmail.com with the
subject line titled "Sign me up". We will add you
to our email news and photo sites.

2011 Officers & Board

President David Sophusson
Vice President Gary Underhill
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Hassie Taylor
Past President Tom Tostenson
Board Members Phillip Dickson
John Epps
Jim Freedman
Mike Kopec
Randy Waters
O.D.F.& W. Biologist John Weber

Membership Coordinator Hassie Taylor
Volunteer Coordinator Chris Underhill
Meeting Raffle Gene Trinkler
Riffle Editor Hassie Taylor
541-247-0733




Gald Beach, Orrgen

CAF SPONSORS

Open 7 Days A Week
10 Flat Screen HDTV's
Delicious Food * Full Bar

Heated & Covered
Smoking Deck

Pool Table

HUNTER

CREER

Bar
&Grill .

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Ev’'s Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
“The Full Service"

Service Station

Karen Kennedy
Broker/Realtor

24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV | 94150 Tenth St.
Towing Gold Beach, OR
97444

541-247-7525

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com

=] thevron

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE NASCARGO.com
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage North Amerizan Spedialized Cargo, Incorporated
Cargo Brokerage & Cocrgination

Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot’s Resort

541-247-6801 A

@IQ Phip Dickson

Gold Beach Electronics & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

Vans - Flatbads - Relers - Haz Mat - Step Decks - Logistics - Tankers

800-548-4685  TOLL FREE
541-247-4770 OFFICE
541-247-1025 CELL

£re: phil@nascargo.com
Vieh Ste. WWW.nas@rgo.com

Sunset
Fﬂmiltj

P T L Pizza
SUNSET FAMILY
PIZZA

Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week
Great Pizza, Salads &

People Helping People DO IT BEST!?
28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach
541-247-6617

www.rogugjets.com

A

Rogue River Gift |

&4, 1
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s
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trrman on Lha bnuar ogie Kivar st Tha 1950 o f (old Basah

247-4571 MNic McMNair = -
Vaeservatlon Manzger & Valilc Belatises e o 3 @;,,

Rapervations: 1 -B800-451 - 3845 FEIUE RIVEL
www.mg'uejats.cum Local Phone: (541) Pa7-4 5717 Fax : (54 lLR-I'I-?ﬁOl LR ) B
Box 101, Gold Beach, Oregen 07444 CIET S| ROF

“A HOME AWAY FROM HOME"

P.O.Box 1277 29841 Airport Way
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444
541-247-7506

2 & mail: nieiroqueioto.com )
* Quality Equi nt
i uality Equipme ‘1? Kgn”e
State Marine Board QW 7
Licensed
= LIS, Coast Guard \
Licensed \
= U.S, Forest Service i
Ro: Pool - Tackl Permitted FlsmNG
aoms 'G '3_3 - lackle * Gold Beach Native ~ GUIDE SERVICE
UleEs * Visa/Mastercard 541-247-9219
Accepted www.thfg.com

541-247-6676
Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River

www.jotsresort.com
' and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!




Volunt :ﬂlu.m\. Salmon

Gold Besch, Onegon

CAF SPONSORS

Nor'Wester Seafood

Located In the Port of QGold Beach

541-698-7395 www.hughsons-rogueriver.com

Crow's

'\EI&EJ@Y THE SUNSETS

In Our Ocean View Lounge

= Oregon Lottery Games
» No Minors = Pool

541) 247-2333 Nest “- Pizza = Burger = Seafood v
( Op()an @ 5pm Restaurant & Lounge Home of the Fish Taco
20850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach, Orcgon - 541-247-6837
Rogue Outdoor Store Middle Rogue JAMES W. GARDNER
Fishing - Camping - Hunting Gear Steelheaders ATTORNEY
Casual & Rugged Outdoor Wear Of Trout
Unlimited, PO Box 1286
Inc. 94240 Gauntlett Street

b41-247-7142

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For details see our website

http://www.rogue-steelheaders.org

Gold .Bcach

Computer Sales & Service - Website Design & Hosting
541-247-0216 - www..westteck.com

Dr. Bob Manners, D.C.

Professional care with personal concern
29 YEARS EXPERIENCE

ChlropfﬂCtiC 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

Gold Beach, OR
541-247-6615
Fax 247-4585

 247-4330

Indian Creek Café

Owners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-0680

NS
‘\

weetbriar

Fine Gifts & Candy

29865 Ellensburg Avenue
Gold Beach

541-247-2231

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING

MIKE HARALSON

Financial Advisor

(541) 247-7002
29294 S ELLENSBURG AVE
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444
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OUTBACK

STEAKHOUSE®
“Good Hatchinan

to

Indian Creek Fish Hatchery!

When in Sprinafielcl,

you can catch a great meal at

Outback Steakhouse
off Beltline Rd. just East of Gateway St.

(541)746-7700
Daml Bigley Mike Bigley

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!




Curry Anadromous Fishermen --- Indian Creek Hatchery
Volunteer Opportunities

Call Chris Underhill --- 247-0396
Seining for broodstock October Weekdays/Weekends

Spawning Nov/Dec Weekdays

e Cleaning buckets

o Cleaning hatchtrays

e Fish collection

e Assist in fertilization process

o General cleanup
Supply Sargent (paper products, eic) On going
Egg sorting and counting Dec/Jan Weekdays
Hatchtrays monitory (D.O, Temp. Water flow) | Dec - Feb Daily *
Fry release February Weekdays

e Into tributaries

e Into raceways
Fish feeding and raceway monitoring Feb-Jul Daily *
Vacuum raceways Feb-Jul Three time a week *

Net fry for tagging process June Weekdays - 3 days
Release smolt into Rogue River Jul/Aug Weekdays
General work parties — maintenance and As required
repairs

e Building

e Raceways

e Water lines

e Dam

e Vault

e Grounds -

e Feeders

e Aerators
Tours As

requested

Raffles / Fundraisers On going
Other opportunities
CAF Officers

e President
e Vice-President
e Treasurer
e Secretary

CAF Board Member (five required)

CAF Membership Coordinator

CAF Volunteer Coordinator

Hatchery Manager

Sign up for a day a week or a day a month. Training will be provided and you will be paired up with
an experience volunteer.




CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN
P O Box 903
Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

We hatch the fish you catch
(T R W N N e |

WE'RE ON THE WEB
WWW.ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG

Volunteers Raising Salmon

Curry Anadromous Fishermen

Gold Beach, Oregon

Non-Profit Standard
US POSTAGE PAID
Gold Beach, OR 97444
Permit #101

Thank you for your support of the
Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the

Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

Annual Dues: $20.00

Please make check or money order out to:
Curry Anadromous Fishermen

Address: PO Box 903
Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903




